DY0207

To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

Through: Dave Gorman, P.E., Acting Director of Public Works @W
From: Frank Kalisik, Civil Engineer ﬂk/

Date: July 30, 2008

Subject: No Parking on North Garfield Street

The Village received a request to correct the “No Parking” signs for the west side of
North Garfield Street. There are two ordinances that covered the “No Parking” for the
west side of Garfield Street. To correct the confusion and add some additional parking at
the north end of Garfield Street the following changes will be needed:

SCHEDULE VII - PARKING PROHIBITED AT ALL TIMES ON CERTAIN STREETS

In accordance with Section 10-13-6 and when signs are erected giving notice thereof, no
person shall, at any time, park a vehicle upon any of the following streets or parts of streets:

Name of Street From To
Delete: Garfield Street, A point 440 feet north of A point 500 feet north
west side the north curb line of

Progress Road
Delete: Garfield Street, A point 740 feet north of A point 1285 feet north
west side the north curb line of

Progress Road

Add: Garfield Street, west | A point 440 feet north of A point 820 feet north
side the north curb line of
Progress Road

At the April 7, 2008 Transportation and Safety Committee meeting, staff was directed to
survey the affected business owners of the proposed change. On May 27, 2008, the
attached survey and map were mailed. The results of the survey, tabulated today,
revealed an overwhelming indifference to the proposed modification. Staff recommends
modifying the North Garfield Street parking zones as presented.

This item will be on the August 4, 2008 Transportation and Safety Committee agenda.
The meeting is held at the Village Hall in the Community Room at 7:00 PM. Thisisa
public meeting and public participation is encouraged.

cc: Dana Moreau, Trustee, District 4
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Public Works Department
May 27, 2008

Subject: No Parking Areas on North Garfield
Dear Business Owner:

As you may be aware, the Village is considering modifying the “No Parking”
areas on North Garfield Street. Attached is a map depicting the proposed areas to
be posted “No Parking". We are currently seeking input from effected
businesses. One issue to consider when reviewing the information is the
possibility that if a vehicle parks in the cul-de-sac, it would create a situation of
semi tractor trailers having to back up to make the turn.

Comments may be directed to the Public Works Department by calling 630-620-
5740 or by email at publicworks@pvillageoflombard.org.

Best Regards,

David P. Gorman, PE _ ‘
Acting Director of Public Works.



Proposed Parking Restriction Changes
North Garfield Street
May 27, 2008 Survey Results

Bldg # Street Responded Support Against

100 E. Progress No

919 N. Garfield No

959 N. Garfield Yes X
999 N. Garfield Vacant

1060 N. Garfield Yes X

1064 N. Garfield No

1066 N. Garfield No

1068 N. Garfield No

1070 N. Garfield No

1072 N. Garfield No

1110 N. Garfield No

1112 N. Garfield No

1116 N. Garfield No

1118 N. Garfield No

1120 N. Garfield No

1130 N. Garfield Yes X

1136 N. Garfield Yes X
1121 N. Garfield No



